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Mr Col Blanch 
Commissioner of Police 
2 Adelaide Terrace,  
Perth  
WA 6004 

 
 

Email: office.of.commissioner@police.wa.gov.au  
 

 
 

October 4 2023 

Reminder to Notice of Constitutional Departure  
Crown in Right of the United Kingdom (WA) 

 
LETTERS PATENT RELATING TO THE OFFICE OF GOVERNOR OF THE STATE OF WESTERN AUSTRALIA. 

 

Dated 14th February, 1986. 

 

ELIZABETH THE SECOND, by the Grace of God of the United Kingdom of Great Britain and Northern Ireland and of Our other Realms and 
Territories Queen, Head of the Commonwealth, Defender of the Faith. 

& 

Sections 2(2) & (3) Constitution Act 1889 

Dear Police Commissioner, 

This reminder follows on the notice of September 7 2023 concerning the law, section 2(2) &(3), 
Constitution Act 1889, for the Crown guarantee by which the authority for the performance of law, 
and the conduct of justice, relies upon for execution in Western Australia given the State exists by 
performance and right as a State within the Commonwealth of Australia.  
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As the said notice required of you to implement an investigation into the matters raised therein as a 
matter of performance of your office, in oversight of the Police in Western Australia, it is taken that 
the opportunity, greater than twenty-eight days, you have investigated the issues therein and have 
not found any reason to deny the same. 

As the issues within the said notice have not been demonstrated to be mistaken, misunderstood, or 
otherwise in error, it now may be taken that the Police in Western Australia is subject to the stated 
issues and must enforce the said constitutional prohibition in the spirit of the Crown guarantee of 
our Constitution, that is under the Crown of the United Kingdom. 

As of this date, I have not seen nor heard of any material response to the said notice for objection, 
denial correction or otherwise mistaken understanding and provide this opportunity in the event that 
it has been overlooked in order to make the record. 

Regards, 

 

 

 

 

Commonwealth Officer 

 

 

 

 
 


